U C S anDi€ go University Archives. RSS 6020

UCSD students need housing

August 15, 1979

Someone once said that home is where the heart is, but that person probably never had the disheartening
experience of the University of California, San Diego staff, faculty and students who flock to San Diego in the fall
and begin the annual search for housing.

The school year begins Monday, Sept. 24. Projected enroliment this year is 10,820 graduate and
undergraduate students. This figure includes students who will attend Scripps Institution of Oceanography and
the School of Medicine, and interns and residents at University Hospital, the Veterans Administration Hospital and
other clinical teaching facility.

Add to this the visiting faculty, students, and researchers who come to UC San Diego from all over the world,
and the sum total adds up to thousands of persons with a variety of housing needs.

Only 562 resident student apartments and 3,191 single undergraduate dormitories and apartments are
available on campus. These facilities house about one-third of the students in need of a place to live.

Gloria Spencer of the Off-Campus Housing Office at UC San Diego has asked persons with available rental
units to contact the housing office. The office publicizes listings free of charge and provides lease and rental
agreement forms, housing pamphlets, maps and other information as part of the service.

She said all kinds of housing is needed, from studio apartments for single renters to homes for families. The
housing shortage especially is felt by single graduate students and visitors from other countries, she added.

To list an available rental or to obtain more information, phone 452-3670 or visit the Student Center Complex,
Building B, between 8 a.m. and 4:30 p.m. Monday through Friday.

For information contact: Leslie Franz, 452-3120 Gloria Spencer, 452-3670
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